
July 11, 2023 

    

At 7:00 p.m., Supervisor Gayle Ashbery called to order the regular monthly meeting of the Town Board of the 

Town of Carlton.  Present were the following Board members: Councilman Dana Woolston, Councilman Josh 

Narburgh, Councilman Brian McCue and Councilwoman Debbie Yockel. 

 

Also present was Town Attorney Douglas Heath and Highway Supt. Kurt VanWycke.  

 

Following roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance the minutes from June 13, 2023 were approved by Mr. 

Woolston and seconded by Mr. Narburgh and carried 

 

Under privilege of the floor Mr. Don Voorheis of Oak Orchard on the Lake requested more information on the 

proposed project to widen Oak Orchard on the Lake. Discussion followed. 

 

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the Supervisors Report seconded by Mr. McCue and carried. 

 

A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve the Town Clerk Report seconded by Mr. McCue and carried.  

 

A motion by Mr. McCue to approve the Zoning Report, seconded by Mrs. Yockel and carried. 

 

Justice Hurley’s Report will be submitted at the August meeting. 

  

Mr. VanWycke gave an update on highway and water activities. 

 

Dale Niehaus, Chief of the Carlton Fire Co., gave an update on calls and man hours for the month of June. 

Mr. Woolston requested information on how Monroe Ambulance is doing in the Town. Discussion followed. 

 

Mrs. Ashbery read a report from the Town assessor. 

 

Legislator Fitzak stated that there is a public hearing regarding the proposal of a district court on Wednesday 

July 19th at 7pm in the Legislator chambers. 

Mr. Fitzak also stated that there is a zoom meeting with modern disposal on Tuesday August 15th at 11am. 

 

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the May vouchers, seconded by Mr. McCue and carried. 

 

At 7:14 a motion by Mrs. Yockel to adjourn the regular meeting, Second by Mr. Woolston and carried.  

 

 

 

 

Karen Narburgh 

Town Clerk  

 


